
PDC representative, 

In response to this complaint:  

Turn Washington is not currently a committee or "group."  I registered it with the PDC in case it ever 

reached the level that level and/or donations were received. That has not happened. Currently, it is 

merely a Facebook page with links to info and news across the state. The video was made by one 

person, me. It is merely a citizen's effort to share information on candidates running for office in a 

COVID-19 friendly manner.  

The summary of the video states clearly that Kevin Ballard is "running" and "campaigning" for office. No 

money was received to make this video or to promote it. It was shared on FB only. The title added to the 

video was a name place holder only, I never intended to imply in any way that Mr. Ballard is an 

incumbent. Throughout the video, I ask him questions about his run for office, policy views, and why he 

is a candidate.  

Please let me know if you require any further information from me. Thank you.  

Kelley Grace Payne 


